
 

Friday 18th July 2025 

Message from Mr McCoy 

 

The final week of the academic year has arrived, and what an exceptional week it has been for our school  

community. Our outstanding Year 6 children delivered truly remarkable Leavers' Assemblies for their families on 
Tuesday morning. They shared their favourite memories from their time at Bleak Hill Primary School, creating  

moments that made us laugh, filled us with admiration, and brought tears to our eyes. These children have been an 
absolute credit to our school, and as they prepare to move on to secondary education, we extend our very best 
wishes to them all. We are confident that they will achieve great success in their next adventure. 

We extend our sincere gratitude to our local police force for their visit to school on Thursday. They brought police 
cars and police vans for our Reception class children to explore and examine. At the same time, our Year 6 children 
participated in a valuable Cyber Crime Workshop, which provided them with important knowledge and awareness. 

Today commenced with our Annual Awards Assembly, marking the final assembly of the academic year. We  

presented children with numerous awards, including the Values Award, the Progress Award, the Shield of Endeavour 
Award, the Charlotte Baines Award, and the Harry Cardwell Award. We also took this opportunity to express our 
heartfelt thanks to staff members who are leaving us this summer. We wish Miss Crabb, Mrs Bailey, Mrs Smith,  

Mrs Austin, and Mrs Martin the very best in their future endeavours. They will all be greatly missed by our school 
community. 

This afternoon, we are hosting the FOBH Harry Cardwell Colour Run, with the aim of raising substantial funds for  

Alder Hey and our MUGA facility. Thank you for your support. 

Today marks the final day of the academic year, and it has been a truly outstanding year. We thank you for your  

continued support throughout this year. On behalf of myself, the governors, and all staff at Bleak Hill Primary School, 
we hope you have an amazing summer holiday. We look forward to welcoming you back in September. Take care. 

 

Things to Note for September: 

Return to school Wednesday 3rd September. 

Individual photos Tuesday 9th September. 

Toast will start from Monday 15th September. 




